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]
]
Dear Mr. Greenewald:

This is in response to your Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request dated and
received on December 14, 2016, seeking access to records maintained by the Treasury
Inspector General for Tax Administration (TIGTA). Specifically, you are seeking “a copy
of records, electronic or otherwise, of the FOIA APPEALS LOG, for the years 2000
through to the date of processing this request.”

For your information, Congress excluded three discrete categories of law enforcement
and national security records from the requirements of the FOIA. See 5 U.S.C. § 552(c)
(2006 & Supp. IV 2010). This response is limited to those records that are subject to
the requirements of the FOIA. This is a standard notification that is given to all our
requesters and should not be taken as an indication that excluded records do, or do not,
exist.

We have located twenty-nine (29) pages which are responsive to your request for the
specified time period. We are releasing ten (10) pages in full and nineteen (19) pages
in part. See enclosed copy. We are asserting FOIA subsections (b)(6) and (b)(7)(C) as
the justification for withholding.

FOIA subsection (b)(6) permits the withholding of records and information about
individuals when disclosure of the information could result in a clearly unwarranted
invasion of personal privacy. The withheld information consists of identifying
information compiled with regard to individuals other than you. Releasing the withheld
information would not shed any light into the Agency's performance of its official
functions, but instead could result in an invasion into the personal privacy of the
individuals whose names and personal information have been withheld. As a result, the
privacy interests of the third parties outweigh the public's interest in having the
information released.
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